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10241 Bottom Wood Lake Rd.  Lake Country, B.C. V4V 1Y7 
Phone: 250-870-5102  ~  Fax: 250-870-5002   ~   Web:  www.ges.sd23.bc.ca 

Happy New Year to everyone!   
 

I hope everyone had an opportunity to enjoy a rejuvenating break with family and friends.  
I'd like to take this opportunity to thank all of the GESS staff and students who 
volunteered their time to make the month of December such a success!  Our Leadership, 
Social Justice, WEB and Kindness Crew teachers and their students led initiatives of 

kindness that included a food bank "tower" drive, a spirit week, holiday shopping fundraiser, and a great 7 check-in.  One of our 
usual December events, the grade 7 -12 band concert, needed to be cancelled due to a weather advisory, and has been 
rescheduled for Friday, January 12th at 6:00 pm.  Thank you to our band teachers, Mr. Ryga and Mr. McGarry for their flexibility!  
Snow started to accumulate with that weather advisory and continued throughout the winter break, resulting in some slippery 
sections in our parking lot.  Please take care as you drive and walk through the parking lot.  Please remember to pull into a 
parking space to drop off your student(s) rather than simply pull over to the side as it blocks the flow of traffic. 
 

As with every year, change is part of the landscape of education as we look to continually improve student learning.  This year the 
change will include the implementation of the redesigned curriculum and the grad program at the grade 10 level, beginning 
in September 2018. A Parent Information Night regarding course selection and the program for the upcoming year is scheduled 
for Thursday, Feb. 8 at 6:30 pm in the theatre (following the School-wide Open House from 5:30 – 6:30 pm).   
 

While we often experience change, what won't change at GESS is the level of commitment the staff has for students!  Our grade 
12 students are currently working towards their MAP presentations scheduled for Feb. 1 (an exciting morning that involves our 
students, staff, and community members) and on their Central Okanagan Bursary and Scholarship applications that are due on 
January 16th.  Our basketball teams are in full swing thanks to coaches Mr. and Mrs. Lafontaine, Mrs. Callow, Ms. Squair, Ms. 
Johnson, Mr. Ross, Mr. Vicaretti, Mr. Roberts, Ms. Adam, and Ms. Weisbrodt.  Thanks also to Mr. and Mrs. Penner and Mr. Beck 
who will be starting the grade 7 basketball teams this month.  Our GESS curling team is led by Mr. McGarry for a second 
consecutive year. 
 

As the first semester comes to a close Jan. 26th, students are reminded that the library and LA rooms are open during the  
lunch hour as a place to catch up on assignments and study for semester end assessments. In keeping with our school goal  
of fostering a culture that promotes belonging, resiliency and engagement and our theme of kindness, we want to continually 
encourage and provide opportunities for students to place themselves at the heart of their learning.  Students have always been 

the focus of GESS and will continue to be in 2018!                                                                
 

                                      Kathy Weninger, Principal 

 

Principal:  Mrs. Kathy Weninger  Vice-Principals:  Mr. Russ Bischoff   Mrs. Michelle Relova 

Jan. 8 ................................................................. Classes Resume 
Jan. 11 ............................................. Dance Showcase—7:00 pm 
Jan. 12 ............................. GESS Winter Band Concert—6:00 pm 
Jan. 15 .................................................... PAC Meeting—6:30 pm 
Jan. 15/16 .................................................... Grad Photo Retakes 
Jan. 16 ....................... Gr. 12 COBSS Applications due 12:00 pm 
Jan. 17 ....................................... Gr. 12 MAP Meeting—10:30 am 
Jan. 24 .................. Last Day of Regular Classes for Gr. 10/11/12 
Jan. 25-26 .......................... Regular Classes for Gr. 7-9—All Day 
Jan. 25-26 ............................................... Gr 12 Provincial Exams  
Jan. 29 ............................................. Semester 2 Begins / Term 3 
Feb. 1 ......................................... Gr. 12 MAP Presentations—am 
Feb. 3 ................................................ Cultural Performance—pm 
Feb. 5 ..... On-line 2018-19 School Registration Opens—7:00 am 
Feb. 6-8 ........................... 2017/18 Course Selection Assemblies 
Feb. 8 .................................................... Early Dismissal 1:30 pm 
................................................................. Open House 5:30-6:30 
....................... Course Selection Parent Presentation 6:30—8:00 
Feb. 9 .......................................................... Report Cards Issued 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

GESS Winter Band Concert - Jan. 12 at 6:00 pm 

 

We also look forward to bringing in 2018 by celebrating the 
talents of our student musicians at GESS.   
 

We hope to see you at the concert on Friday! 

GESS Dance Showcase - Jan. 11 at 7:00 pm 
 

Parents, grandparents, friends... we invite you to support our 

George Elliot Dance students by coming out to see 

their Dance Showcase, which is the culmination of their 

semester in Dance and Dance Academy.  The show will 

be Thursday, January 11 at 7 PM in the Creekside 

Theatre!  Tickets will be sold at the door, with proceeds 

going to support our Dance program.  We will also be 

featuring a number of performing artists within the school. 



School Goal 
At George Elliot Secondary School, we strive to create a community of learners, thinkers, innovators, collaborators 

and contributors by fostering a culture that promotes belonging, resiliency and engagement for each student.  

GESS COYOTE NEWS 

GRAD NEWS 

GRAD WRITE-UPS & BABY PHOTO 
Grads, please ensure that you send a baby photo to Mr. Nickel along with your Grad write-ups for the Yearbook.  These were 

due on Dec. 22, but if you have not done this, please contact Mr. Nickel asap. 

 
GRAD PHOTO RETAKES:  January 15 & 16, 2018    ONLINE BOOKING 

All photo appointments are booked on-line. Go to our website (www.ges.sd23.bc.ca)  - student tab—grad 

information to find the link to book your grad photos. The retake procedure is that if a student wants retakes then 

they have to bring back their original proofs to the photographer. If they don't bring them back then they have to 

pay a $25 sit fee to the photographer. Those students who were absent or missed the first day can have pictures 

done as well and they would pay $25 as well. 

 

GRAD FASHION SHOW—FEB. 22 

Our GRAD FASHION SHOW is quickly approaching!  This is an event planned by the Grad Council, involving  

a large group of grads, strolling the stage, sporting fashions from the Okanagan.  As part of this show we also 

highlight Grad talents as well.  Any grads wanting to participate, please contact Ms. Collinson (drama room/ note in 

office/ deanne.collinson@sd23.bc.ca) at the beginning of January. Our theme is "Hollywood"... it should be very 

entertaining!  The actual show is Feb 22 at 7 PM in the Creekside Theatre.  The doors will open at 6 PM for 

audience members to peruse our Silent Auction tables.  This is our biggest fundraiser for the Grad class and we 

hope we will have lots of participants and guests!  Tickets will be available at the door for $10.00 each. 

 
SILENT AUCTION 
If you have any collectibles, art-work, new electronics, gift certificates etc.  that you could donate for the Silent Auction, please 

bring these in to the school, labelled:  Attention Ms. Collinson/Silent Auciton.    We welcome any donations from local businesses 

and community members ! 

STAY CONNECTED! Keep informed! 

Parents can now stay informed through an array of options: 

email, text, phone and social media. If our school already 

has your email and phone number on file, then you will 

automatically receive any school messages that are sent out. 

Please contact the school if you wish to add, update or 

delate any email or phone contacts on file! 

DRAMA NEWS 

Auditions for "Aladdin" will be held January 16 and 18th in 

the drama room.  No prepared pieces necessary, just sign 

up for ONE of the days and come in!  We need Actors, 

singers and dancers!  The show will be presented in the 

Creekside Theatre, June 5-8. 

GESS SOCIAL JUSTICE CLUB 

The GESS Social Justice Club worked very hard in 

organizing, advertising, and running a Childminding event on 

December 15th. The evening was a great success and fun 

was had by all! We also raised over $1000.00 for the 

Vancouver Children's Hospital to help brighten the lives of all 

the children suffering from illnesses over the holiday season. 

Well done Social Justice members! 

JR MATHLETES  

 

Mrs. Stefanek’s Class:   

Avery M. (Gr. 10) / Kylee P. (Gr. 8) 

 

Mrs. Boal’s Class: 
 

Math 8: 

 September:  Calli D., Lily B.  

 October:  Aja G., Kyden S. 

 November:  Rilen K., Amy H. 

 December:  Brayden H., Leahna A. 

 

Math 9: 

  September:  Vlad L., Sarah T. 

  October:  Benjamin F., Scarlett S. 

  November:  Blake W., Ash E. 

  December:  Anne L., Emanuel D. 

K’Nex Anyone? 

Mrs. McDell is looking for donations of K'Nex. If you have 

any K'Nex that you are no longer using and would like to 

donate to GESS, please drop them off to the main 

office.  Thank you.  

mailto:deanne.collinson@sd23.bc.ca


SEMESTER END  

Register on our website—click on the School Fee  

Online link and pay your fees using Visa/

Mastercard or debit. Fees are due now. If you 

require assistance, please contact the principal. 

Semester End Handbooks will be given to students mid-January. Please 

review this book with your child for upcoming important information and 

dates. These books will be posted on the website.  Second semester 

timetables & outstanding fee statements will also be distributed then.   

CAREER PROGRAM NEWS 

School Goal 
At George Elliot Secondary School, we strive to create a community of learners, thinkers, innovators, collaborators 

and contributors by fostering a culture that promotes belonging, resiliency and engagement for each student.  

GESS COYOTE NEWS 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
Map Interviews Thursday February 1, 2018:   

Graduation Transitions (4 credits) is a requirement for graduation with the B.C.  Ministry of Education.  School District No 23 

supports student completion of this requirement by having each student create an action plan:   

My Action Plan = "MAP".  Students complete the MAP assignments, and then use those assignments as preparation for a 

MAP PRESENTATION.  The MAP Presentation is a 15-minute discussion involving the student, at least one teacher, and at 

least one community member and is typically observed by a grade 11 student.  During the presentation, students introduce 

themselves; discuss their Education, Career & Life Plan along with their self-assessment in relation to the School District No 23 

Attributes of a Learner. 
 

RCMP Youth Academy: Deadline for applications is Jan 31st!  Program runs May 6-12 

The RCMP Youth Academy is a wonderful opportunity for students in grade 11 or 12 to participate in a unique work experience 

in policing. Students who are interested in pursuing a career in law enforcement will get very good insight in the training and 

demands placed on police officers. Students will be personally challenged in their leadership abilities, physical abilities, and 

mental toughness. Up to 40 students are involved in a mini training camp which involves seven days at the Vernon Army Camp 

where students are instructed in law, procedures of law, and the role of police officers in the community.  
 

Who is eligible?  

• Attending Gr. 11/12 high school  

• 16 to 18 years of age (as of April 1, 2018)  

• Able to pass fitness test  

• Able to pass criminal and driving record check  

• In good academic standing  

• Good attendance record in school  

• Displays a willingness to work  

• Candidate is interested in Law Enforcement or Supporting Careers  

• Completes the application package in full  

• Recommended by school staff  

• Non-smoker 
 

Experience UBCO for the Day:   

Feb 14th : Experience UBCO for the day – Grade 11 students had the opportunity to sign up to attend two sessions at 

UBCO (engineering, science, management, nursing, human kinetics, Arts (psychology, social science, humanities), Creative & 

Critical Studies (creative writing, languages, visual arts) 
 

Experience OC for the Day:   

Feb 15th : Experience OC – We will be bussing all of our gr. 11 students to Okangan College to experience a day at 

college.  Students will choose four sessions to attend ranging from Trades – Business – Audio Engineering, etc.  More 

information, including how to register, will be provided to students in January, 2018. 

 

CATO Digital Bootcamp - March 19th -22th: 

Deadline to apply is February 28th 

No push ups, no obstacle course, just pure awesomeness. Want to find out more about your career in digital arts and 

entertainment? This multi-day, jam-packed adventure is a combination of education and hands-on experience for those in  

grade 10,11, and 12 with a passion for the digital arts. Students will take part in a designated Bootcamp mission that will allow 

students to test-drive the digital arts program of their choice. Bootcamp is truly a not-to-be missed hands-on learning experience 

that could lead to your dream career.    https://digitalartschool.com/2018-kelowna-digital-bootcamp-registration 

PAY YOUR FEES ONLINE 

https://digitalartschool.com/2018-kelowna-digital-bootcamp-registration


INNOVATION GENERATION CHALLENGE (iGEN) 

School Goal 
At George Elliot Secondary School, we strive to create a community of learners, thinkers, innovators, collaborators 

and contributors by fostering a culture that promotes belonging, resiliency and engagement for each student.  

GESS COYOTE NEWS 

The iGen challenge is for students in grades 7-12 who want access to mentors and the learning available in the innovative 

sectors of our local economy. In this program, students have mentors from the local businesses help them find innovative 

solutions to real world problems. The students will be guided through a start-up process to create companies and pitch their 

ideas to members of the innovation ecosystem in Kelowna. Many young entrepreneurial minds in Central Okanagan Public 

Schools need coaching, mentorship and opportunity to innovate. The iGen challenge has been created to meet this need.  

  

 

 
  
The iGen Challenge is open to all Central Okanagan Public Schools students in grade 7-12 and the registration deadline is 

February 2, 2018.  

  
For more information please contact Michael Ross at michael.ross@sd23.bc.ca or visit www.igc23.com  

mailto:michael.ross@sd23.bc.ca
http://www.igc23.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MGVls56bnr4


SCHOOL REGISTRATION FOR SEPT. 2018 - JUNE 2019 

School Goal 
At George Elliot Secondary School, we strive to create a community of learners, thinkers, innovators, collaborators 

and contributors by fostering a culture that promotes belonging, resiliency and engagement for each student.  

GESS COYOTE NEWS 

 

ONLINE APPLICATION for STUDENT ENROLLMENT 

2018 - 2019 School Year όŦƻǊ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴΣ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƻŦ /ƘƻƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ Y ς мнύ 
Online applications begin on Monday, February 5, 2018 at 7:00 am, Schools will be 
open at 7:00 am to support parents that require assistance 5ƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 

{ǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜΥ Friday, March 16, 2018 
 

HOW TO APPLY 
 

In your web browser type: ƘǧǇǎΥκκŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘΦǎŘноΦōŎΦŎŀ 
 

No internet access?  Dƻ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǘƻ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ рǘƘ ƻǊ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴΦ 
      !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ 

 

PLEASE NOTE: ¢ƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƻƴƭȅΣ ƴƻ ǇŀǇŜǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ 
ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǾŀƭƛŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ 

!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ŀ ŘŀǘŜ-ǝƳŜ ǎǘŀƳǇ ƻƴ ŀ ŬǊǎǘ-ŎƻƳŜΣ ŬǊǎǘ-ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ōŀǎƛǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ŦŀŎǘƻǊ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅΦ 
 

/ƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŀǎ ŜŀǊƭȅ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ōŜƭƻǿ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ƻǊ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭ ōȅ Friday, March 16, 2018Φ 
 

мΦ Birth certificate ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ƛǎǎǳŜŘ ǇǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ ŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƛǝȊŜƴǎƘƛǇ 
2. Proof of B.C. Residency 

ŀΦ  ./ ŘǊƛǾŜǊϥǎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκƭŜƎŀƭ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ !b5 
ōΦ  ./ /!w9 ŎŀǊŘ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκƭŜƎŀƭ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ hw 
ŎΦ  hǘƘŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ - ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦǎŘноΦōŎΦŎŀκ5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘLƴŦƻκǎŎƘƻƻƭŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘκ 

3.       Proof of StudentΩs Living Address 
ŀΦ  tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ƻǿƴŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ƭŜŀǎŜ ƻǊ ǊŜƴǘŀƭ ŀƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘ hw ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǳǝƭƛǘȅ ōƛƭƭ 

AFTER August 30, 2018 
 

New in-catchment area enrollments: tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻǝŬŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ 
ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘϥǎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘΦ .ƻŀǊŘ tƻƭƛŎȅ плрw ς {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ tƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ όwŜƎǳƭŀǝƻƴǎύΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅΦ 
 

New out-of-catchment area enrollments: tŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƴƻǝŬŜŘ ǳƴǝƭ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ 
ƛǎ ƻǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƛƴ-ŎŀǘŎƘƳŜƴǘ ŀǊŜŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇƭŀŎŜŘΦ 

Qualifying age: ¢ƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !Ŏǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ŬǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ŀƎŜ ōȅ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ омΣ нлму ǘƻ ǉǳŀƭƛŦȅ 
ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмуΦ bƻ ŜȄŎŜǇǝƻƴǎΦ 
For further information, please visit the School District website www.sd23.bc.ca or call (250) 860-8888. 

https://enrollment.sd23.bc.ca/
http://www.sd23.bc.ca/DistrictInfo/schoolenrollment/
http://www.sd23.bc.ca/

